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15th May 2020 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Potential reopening of the schools, week beginning 1.6.20: Y6, Y1, Reception and 

children of Key Workers. 
 
Following on from the message we sent out earlier this week in relation to the government 
announcement that schools may be reopening for some pupils from as early as 1st June, we 
require some information to enable us to plan and risk assess the potential re opening of 
certain classes. 

The groups identified by the national government are Y6, Y1 and Reception pupils 
We would like to know from parents of the Y6, Y1 and reception pupils if they will be choosing 
to send their children on return to school. We would like to draw your attention that the return to 
school at this stage is a parental choice and there will be no repercussions on lack of 
attendance should you decide not to send your children. 

We also need to know how many Key Worker parents and carers will also require a place for 
their children. 
 
The safety of all pupils, staff and parents is the priority. We follow and continue to adhere to 
national and local authority guidelines to ensure the safest environment we can manage, 
reducing the risks of transmission as much as possible. 
The decision to return your child to school rests with you, the parents or carers. 
 
If the school does open for some year groups from week beginning 1st June, pupils will be 
taught in much smaller groups to reduce the number of people in classrooms and the potential 
risks of transmission. The adult leading that group may not be your child’s class teacher but 
another teacher or teaching assistant. The school will not be providing places for siblings from 
other year groups but will continue to be open for Key Workers children from other year groups, 
as we are now. 
We are very much aware that Y6 may well be keen to meet up with friends. This is their last 
period of time at primary school and they will miss the end of primary celebrations and markers 
of transition to secondary school. Be assured, that we will plan for something in the Autumn 
Term for this group in order to ensure this significant moment isn’t missed, even if it is a bit late.   
 
We will be sending more information as we are able, but for now, please could you email the 
school with your responses to the 2 questions below. 
 



          
          

 
Name of Child/Children: …………………………..   Year Group: …………………………. 
 
 

1 With the suggested phased re-opening from June 1st, will you be sending your 
child/children in if they are in Year R, Year 1 or Year 6?  

 Yes  

 No  
Please tell us why... 

 
 
 

2 Are you a key worker and will need places for your children not in Years R, 1 or 6? 

 

 
 
 

 

Please email your responses by 12.00 noon on Monday 18th May to  
a3091@telford.gov.uk 

Thank you.  
 

H.Osterfield  S.North   A.Moore 

Helen Osterfield  Sarah North   Alison Moore 
Executive Head   Head of School   Head of School 
    Tibberton CE Primary  St Lawrence CE Primary  
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